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2018 marks the 30th year of the Dail Community. I 
hope this year’s summer is filled with the fruits of 
peace. Four years ago, we began the Bab Peacemaker 
movement with a hope to invite North Korean soldiers 
to the DMZ to sit down for a meal prepared by the 
mothers in the South, one day. 

The Bab Peacemaker movement is a purely initiated 
movement based on the idea that sharing meals 
is the first step toward peace. I sincerely hope that 
this summer, the South and North Korean heads of 
state, the young men at the front lines, the fathers 
and mothers who have sent their sons to serve in 
the military, and their brothers and sisters all come 
together to work toward peace and the reconciliation 
of the nation.

As the summer vacation season approaches, 
many of our sponsors will be passionately seeking 
opportunities to create fond memories. I would like to 
suggest some locations for your fruitful vacation.

Tanzania in Africa is full of mud huts that have fallen 
apart and collapsed amid the torrential rains. The 
children are without shelter from the sweltering sun 
as their homes are no more. However, thanks to the 
Hana Bank Sharing Foundation and Midas IT, we are 

currently building the Dail Vision Center where the 
children of the community can gather to dine and 
study together.

If you would like to spend your summer helping us 
build the Vision Center, sharing meals and your sweat 
and tears with us, I invite you to Tanzania.

Nepal is known as the roof of the world, and is famous 
for its dazzling snow-capped mountains. It is one of 
the most sought-after once-in-a-lifetime destinations. 
However, Nepal, the country of the Himalayas, is 
still suffering from the after-effects of the recent 
earthquake. It is one of the poorest countries in the 
world, and one can only imagine how difficult it is to 
rebuild the houses and schools brought down by the 
disaster.

The Dail Community of Nepal is building the Dail 
Children’s Home, which will serve as a warm 
abode and cradle for the children orphaned by the 
earthquake. We invite you to Nepal to join hands with 
us in building this new children’s home to shield the 
children from pain and suffering in the roof of the 
world.

I hope summer 2018 is a time when all our lives 
are filled with the fruits of peace, as you share your 
precious time with us at the Bab Peacemakers Event, 
in Tanzania, and in Nepal. With that hope, I remain,

Your humble brother, 

30 Years of the Dail Community-
With Fruits of Peace
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Bab Peacemakers also hope to 
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The Bab Peacemaker Movement is committed to taking the lead  
and showing society the way to overcome social conflict and antagonism,  
including the gap between the haves and have nots, regional animosity,  

ideological polarization, and towards reunification of the Korean peninsula.  
By bringing religion and the church together,  

we will pave the road to national harmony and peaceful reunification.”

“

“Let’s Eat Together!”

The 4th Annual Bab Peacemakers Movement  
for Peaceful Reunification and Reconciliation of the Koreas 
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Each year, come summer, we remind ourselves of the 
tragic fratricide of the Korean War. Then, in August, 
amid the Independence Day celebrations, we dream 
again. As the poet once said, the owl’s cries start in the 

spring and echo throughout summer, until finally the 
chrysanthemums blossom. We hope the day will come 
soon when our divided country is reunited, and we join 
together in songs of freedom and the dance of peace.
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This year marks the fourth year of the Bab Peace-
makers Movement. The aim of the Movement is to sit 
down and eat together in between North and South to 
bring about peace. When Reverend Choi Il-Do, founder 
of the Dail Community, proposed that we should invite 
North Korean soldiers and treat them to a hearty meal 
prepared by mothers in South Korea, we all thought 
this was a quixotic idea. But wouldn’t you know it – at 
the South-North Korea Summit, the North and South 
Korean heads of state and generals actually sat down 
together for a meal of Dokdo shrimp and Pyeongyang 
naengmyeon.

On April 27, 2018, South and North Korea pro-
claimed the beginning of a new age of peace on the 
Korean Peninsula, opening a new chapter of history. 
With the whole world watching, the South and North 
Korean heads of state did what would have been 
unimaginable just a few months earlier. At the first 

summit in 11 years, the two Koreas made clear 
their intentions of ending the decades of division 
and confrontation, and to bring about peace on the 
peninsula.

Through the Panmunjom Declaration, the Koreas 
agreed to facilitate comprehensive and ground-
breaking advancement in inter-Korean relations, make 
joint efforts to alleviate the acute military tension 
and practically eliminate the danger of war on the 
Korean Peninsula, and actively cooperate to establish 
a permanent and solid peace regime on the Korean 
Peninsula.

They also agreed to declare the end of the Korean 
War within the year, transition from the current 
armistice to a peace treaty, and pursue trilateral 
meetings involving the two Koreas and the United 
States, or quadrilateral meetings involving the two 
Koreas, the United States and China. We sincerely 
hope that these efforts to establish a regime of peace 
on the Korean Peninsula will bear fruit.

Many of us call for peaceful reunification. However, 
we all have different ideas of what that means. Most of 
us will think of political and ideological unification. Of 
course, this should be our ultimate goal, but we need 
to be reunited emotionally first. So long as we all wish 
to see the Koreas reunited, we should not dismiss the 
efforts being made as a political show, but appreciate 
them as the first steps toward reconciliation. Crying 
out for reunification is pointless if we are going to 
stand by and watch our brethren starve to death. 
The principle of peaceful reunification is far from 

30th Anniversary Special Feature

❷ The South-North Korea Summit of April – the first in 11 years

❸ Reverend Choi Il-Do reciting the declaration of  
Bab Peacemakers Movement

❷

❸
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reaches of the barbed wire fence, let us invite each 
other to eat. The movement for reunification must be 
a movement of grassroots reconciliation. We invite 
our readers to also engage in their own grassroots 
reunification efforts.

The 4th Annual Bab Peacemakers Movement 
will be held on August 8th at the Odusan Unification 
Tower in Paju.in the DMZ. If we can sit down for a meal 
together, we will be able to respect each other and 
achieve peace. Please submit your applications to join 
us at the Odusan Unification Tower in Paju on August 
8th. Let us gather, eat, sing, and pray together for 
peace in the land.

complicated. "Bab" is the answer. We need to sit down 
at the same table and dine together. 

The Bab Peacemaker Movement is committed 
to taking the lead and showing society the way to 
overcome social conflict and antagonism, including 
the gap between the haves and have nots, regional 
animosity, ideological polarization, and toward 
reunification of the Korean peninsula. By bringing 
religion and the church together, we will pave the 
road to national harmony and peaceful reunification. 
Through this, we will be able to bring down all walls 
that divide our society and nation, and will grow into a 
community of healing, reconciliation and union.

The mission of the Bab Peacemaker Movement 
follows Jesus’ words: “Very truly I tell you, unless a 
kernel of wheat falls to the ground and dies, it remains 
only a single seed. But if it dies, it produces many 
seeds“ (John 12:24). Drawing not on reasoning and 
calculation, but on the humanitarian spirit and literary 
imagination, we will continue to bridge all walks of 
society through food and prayer until the day comes 
when soldiers of the South and North clear the barbed 
wire from between us and share a meal over the same 
table.

"Bab" is the answer, just as service and sharing 
are the only answer to union and reconciliation. To 
sit across the dining table from another is to accept, 
understand, and communicate with the other person. 
We dream of our Babfor initiative at Panmunjom 
spreading all along the demarcation line that divides 
the Koreas. From the Yellow Sea to the easternmost 

30th Anniversary Special Feature

❹ Participants at the 3rd Annual Babfor Peacemakers Event, showing their support for peace

❹

4th Annual Bab Peacemakers Movement

 02-2214-0365, 010-4438-0326

Time and date: 11AM, August 8 (Wed), 2018

Venue: Odusan Unification Tower, Paju.

POC: Assistant Manager LEE Jeong-Hoon, Babfor 
Sharing Movement Headquarters 

Participation applications 
for the Bab Peacemakers Movement
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Please tell us about Hanchon Seolleongtang.
“Hanchon Seolleongtang” is a young and passionate 
second-generation food company established in 1982.

Seol leongtang and k imchi  are the most 
representative slow foods, rich with tradition and 
culture. We have been researching tirelessly for years 
on end in order to maintain the flavors and spirit of 
slow food while implementing modernized preparation 
methods.

Iyeon FNC Co., Ltd. is a young and passionate 
corporation that aims to establish a brand that 
represents Korea and “seolleongtang”. Our slogan is 
honest stock and tasty seolleongtang. All of us are 
working hard to establish a true nationwide “family-
style food franchise”, and to share the happiness with 
all of the customers who visit Hanchon.

We thank you for generously sharing meals with 
elderly citizens living alone through the Babfor 
Sharing Movement Headquarters on Parents’ Day. Is 

there a particular reason you were inspired to engage 
the community in this way?
More than 30 years ago, I found happiness in a bowl of 
hot seolleongtang that my parents had boiled for the 
family overnight. I was a middle schooler back then, 
and seeing the neighbors smile as they enjoyed my 
parents’ food inspired me to dream of becoming the 
owner of a “family-style eatery” serving healthy food 
and happiness to all the people of the world.

My parents were the founders of the restaurant 
Gammiok, and I strived day and night to preserve 
and improve upon the traditional flavors my parents 
passed down to me. In 1998, we opened the first of a 
series of the home-style eateries I had dreamed about 
since I was a young boy.

Every night, after closing up shop, I would rush to 
school and study management sciences. Now, that 
little boy who grew up in Gammiok is dreaming even 
bigger : to create a brand that truly represents Korea, 
one that comes to mind when anybody mentions 

Honest Flavors, Pleasant Sharing

Hanchon Seolleongtang’s Special Parents’ Day Sharing Event

❶ Hanchon Seolleongtang sponsoring 2017 Bab Peacemakers event

Stories We’d Like to Share

❶
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Our franchise headquarters and franchise stores 
share a commitment to “slow but true”. Slowly but 
truly, we are finding long-term partners we can 
work with to establish ourselves as Korea’s leading 
seolleongtang brand. 

We will expand our franchise business carefully to 
ensure profitability through multiple generations. Our 
commitment is toward ensuring satisfaction of our 
franchisees through solid profits, and toward instilling 
a real sense of pride in our employees.

Any messages for the Dail Welfare Foundation and 
Babfor Sharing Movement Headquarters and our 
efforts to engage our neighbors in need?
We are happy we can share warmth through our 
meals, and pleased to see that warmth grow and 
multiply. We appreciate the opportunity to aid in 
sharing with and helping those in need. We hope to 
partner with you long into the future in helping out 
those who need it most.

Interviewee: General Manager KIM Gyeong-Min, 
Hanchon Seolleongtang

“seolleongtang”, and to develop a true “home-style 
eatery” franchise that shares happiness with its 
customers. Sharing meals with the community is part 
of this dream, and it is only natural for us to do so.

Please tell us about any sharing culture or principles 
unique to Hanchon Seolleongtang.
Our corporate mission is to become a restaurant 
corporation that realizes happiness and health in our 
customers.

We want our restaurants to be generous and 
caring home-style eateries where people come not 
only to eat but to experience warmth and caring. This 
spirit of caring is exactly why we are always eager to 
share warm meals with our neighbors in need.

Your company is known for being enthusiastic about 
sharing and community service. Would you like to 
share some examples with us? (including activities 
through the Babfor Sharing Movement Headquarters)
From 2012 to 2018, we partnered with the Children’s 
Foundation and Child Leukemia and Cancer 
Association to raise donations, and from 2014 to 
2018, we have been providing seolleongtang meals 
for sharing with the community through the Babfor 
Sharing Movement Headquarters. In 2015, we 
sponsored samgyetang meals for the Korean Senior 
Citizens’ Association in Eumseong county, Chungbuk 
province, as well as the Hansarang Village. Also, 
in 2018 we engaged the Seongnae General Social 
Welfare Center to sponsor their Family Month events. 
Hanchon Seolleongtang is committed to sharing and 
living in harmony with our neighbors.

You opened your 70th store this year and were named 
among Korea’s 100 top franchises for the seventh 
year running. What sets Hanchon Seolleongtang 
apart?
Hanchon Seolleongtang builds on the flavors of 
Gammiok, which was founded in 1982. This means 
the flavors and quality our brand boasts have been 
guarded and preserved for more than 30 years.

We began our franchise business in 2012, and have 
expanded to 70 stores in just six years. Unlike other 
franchise businesses, we emphasize internal stability 
of our stores, instead of focusing on expansion itself.

Although we are growing slowly, our stores have 
industry-leading sales figures, and our franchisees 
are among the most satisfied in the field. 

❷ Hanchon Seolleongtang's special gift sharing  
for Babfor seniors on parents' day

Stories We’d Like to Share

❷
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❶ Outing to Jeongseon, with senior citizens of the Babfor Community

On May 2, on the day of Five Loaves of Bread and Two 
Fishes, we traveled to Jeongseon of Gangwondo with 
60 of the senior citizens in our Babfor Community to 
commemorate Family Month.

When we gathered at Babfor headquarters early 
in the morning, it seemed the rains would never stop, 
but once we arrived at Jeongseon, the skies cleared. 
On our way to Jeongseon, we handed out snacks and 
briefed everyone on the day’s itinerary. The trip from 
Cheongnyangni to Jeongseon was by no means a 
short one, but no one fell asleep. The bus was filled 
with chatter and laughter all the way.

We arrived in Jeongseon around 11AM, where 
we served the seniors a meal of wild thistle rice, a 
Jeongseon staple. They must have liked the food, since 
many finished two or more bowls. While it could have 
been too early for lunch for some, we begin our daily 
meal sharing at 11AM at Babfor, so it was just in time.

As luck would have it, the Jeongseon Arirang 
Traditional Market was open the day we were there. 
We arrived at the market at 12:30, and split up into 

groups of 5 seniors plus 1 staff member. Each group 
was given a budget to enjoy the various things to eat 
and see at the market. We were concerned some 
seniors might get lost as the market was so crowded, 
but with everyone looking out for each other, we were 
able to wrap up the visit to the market without a hitch. 

After leaving the Jeongseon market, we visited 
the grave of King Danjong in Jangleung of Yeongwol. 
A friendly guide talked us through the life and history 
surrounding King Danjong, and the scenery from 
Jangleung was breathtaking.

On our way back to Cheongnyangni, we stopped 
by the Hwangdun jjinbbang (steamed bun) village in 
Wonju where we bought everyone on the bus a box of 
steaming hot buns as a souvenir.

Before heading back home after the day-long trip, 
the seniors thanked us for the day. Many of them are 
seldom able to venture outside Cheongnyangni or their 
neighborhoods, and we thank our individual donors 
and corporate sponsors for giving our senior citizens 
such a wonderful gift. 

Babfor Senior Citizens’  
Outing to Jeongson, Gangwondo
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❷

❹

❺

❸

❷ A beautiful huge smile during the outing ❸ Jjinbbang gifts for the seniors 
❹ Singing and dancing time after lunch ❺ We had such an amazing time!
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A New Life Joins  
Dail China's Loving Heart Community

The Ye-Hwa + Won-Cheol couple leading Dail China’s 
Loving Heart Community have given birth to their 
second son.

We are thankful and rejoice in this new life that 
has been given to us. Chairman Choi Il-Do has sent 
us a small gift and congratulatory letter, and having 
members of the Dail China Loving Heart Community 
throughout China share the moment of birth in real-
time was a heart-warming experience. Although 
we are now without our blood relatives for various 
reasons, we have learned to leave our pains in the 
past and to live in thanks. The experience is made 
richer by the members of the Dail China Loving Heart 

Yi Fan joined the Yi Fan Children’s Home when he was 
7, and is now the oldest member at the Children’s 
Welfare Center. This year, he graduates from high 
school and will be leaving the center to stand on his 
own. This year signals a new beginning for Yi Fan, 
who dreams of studying in Korea to open up new 
possibilities for himself. Korean universities require 

Yi Fan
– Independence and a New Beginning

Branch News

  CHINA
Heejun Lee Director of China Dail Community

  Dail Community of China 

86-433-753-8004

Volunteer and Sponsorship Information

international students to pass a Korean language 
competency examination, which he has taken and 
passed. Although Han Chinese by ethnicity, Yi Fan went 
to Korean Chinese elementary and middle schools and 
has no problems speaking and writing Korean. This 
didn’t keep him from feeling nervous before the exam, 
which he studied hard for and on which he achieved 
good results. We sincerely hope that Yi Fan finds a 
school that is just right for him, along with sponsors to 
help him through college life in Korea.

❶ ❷

❸

Community, with whom we share all the most previous 
moments of our lives. We have great expectations 
for the Lord’s plans for the Ye-Hwa + Won-Cheol 
couple and their two sons. The Dail China Loving 
Heart Community considers itself blessed to have the 
opportunity to bear witness to the times to come.

❶ Yi Fan at age 7 (boy with the blue t-shirt) – by the Tumen River ❷ Yi Fan at 16

❸ Lim Ye-Hwa and Han Won-Cheol’s second son
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The Lee Il + Hong Kwang Couple Visit  
the Dail China Loving Heart Community

The Lee Il + Hong Kwang couple visited the Dail China 
Loving Heart Community on holiday from Cambodia. 
This was their first time back in a year, where they 
were reunited with their brothers and sisters of Dail 
China and enjoyed the lamb skewers and Yanbian-
style naengmyeon noodles they grew up with. The Lee 
Il + Hong Kwang couple are always bright and working 
hard, and the stories they brought along with them 
made their visit a rewarding one for the rest of the Dail 
China family as well.

Branch News

❹ Lee Il and Hong Kwang couple's visiting

❹

*Dail China is experiencing various hardships 
due to local circumstances at the moment, but we 
are preparing to move forward once again, in the 
meantime focusing on what we can do in the here and 
now. The unwavering support from our sponsors and 
volunteers is what keeps us going – we ask for your 
continued support.

  Dail Community of China 

+86-433-753-8004

Volunteer and Sponsorship Information
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These annual donations are always sizable, but 
Shinhan Bank has always been happy to help out, 
assuring us we can count on their support for the 
upcoming year as well. 

After receiving the generous gifts and supplies, 
we asked over tea to place donation boxes in all of the 
branches of Shinhan Bank Cambodia. They accepted, 
and we will soon be seeing Dail collection boxes in 
all of Shinhan Bank Cambodia’s branches. All we 
could give them in return for their generous annual 
donations and their volunteering was some bread, 
baked fresh at our center. Seeing them so pleased 
to receive such a small token of appreciation was 
especially heartwarming.

We handed out the cooking oil and rice to families 
in need in the afternoon. Thumbs up to Shinhan 
Bank for the commitment not only to their corporate 
activities but also to our neighbors in need.

Cambodia is a land filled with heat. April and May, the 
hottest months of the year, bring the Shinhan Bank 
Cambodia Volunteer Team our way. Each and every 
year, every single one of their employees come to our 
chapter to volunteer.

This year as well, more than one hundred employ-
ees arrived early in the morning to help the children 
wash their hair, cook rice and bake bread for sharing 
with the community, and hand out stationary for the 
students. Watching the Cambodian and Korean staff 
mingle and serve the community together, all smiles 
and full of kindness is an inspiring sight. Even after the 
meal services, they will make sure all of the dishes 
are sparkling clean, and will still be smiling when 
they leave after a hard day’s service. It’s no wonder 
Shinhan Bank is one of Korea’s leading banks. 

Shinhan Bank Cambodia is helping the Phnom 
Penh chapter not only through volunteer activities but 
also through supplies and other aid. Last year, they 
helped us renovate the leaking roof and flooding-
prone floor of the cafeteria, as well as the old and 
broken tables. They even installed new lamps and 
fans, creating a place for our children to eat while 
sheltered from strong winds and rain. This year, they 
provided more than $5,000 in rice, cooking oil, flour, 
fans and refrigerators that the center was desperately 
in need of.

  CAMBODIA
Branch News

Saein Go Director of Cambodia Dail Community

  Dail Community of Cambodia 

+855-12-808-861

Volunteer and Sponsorship Information

❶ The Shinhan Bank Volunteer Team at the Phnom Penh Chapter of the Dail Community of Cambodia

❶
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❷ The volunteer team from Shinhan Bank Cambodia, helping to wash the children’s hair and remove head lice

Branch News❷
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The ARDITO Charity Concert, now in its fifth year, 
is performed by an orchestra whose members range 
from elementary to high school students. 

The members of ARDITO, who come from numer-
ous different schools, have been practicing, repeating, 
and memorizing scores and choreography for months 
on end in order to produce a single harmony.

The concert would not have been possible without 
the hard work of the director, Ms. Ahn Hye-Seon, and 
the parents who provided the necessary support.

The concert and the process leading up to it was 
all the more precious because of the children, who 
used their personal time to practice for the concert, 
the hard work of Ms. Ahn Hye-Seon in coordinating 
their efforts, and the eager participation of the parents.

Music has the power to touch hearts, and this 
is because the emotions of those who perform are 
conveyed to the audience. It is just one of the many 
ways of expressing love for one’s neighbors.

The sounds and melodies of the concerts become 
grander and more harmonious every year, and the 
concerts are an opportunity to take time out from 
our busy everyday lives and appreciate the beauty 
of music. All of the proceeds from the concerts 

are donated to the Dail Community of Vietnam and 
its Babfor Program. We thank the members and 
director of ARDITO and all of the parents supporting 
the orchestra for providing the community with an 
opportunity to think about and take care of those in 
need.

We also sincerely thank Consul General Lim 
Jae-Hoon for attending the event to encourage and 
applaud the members of the ARDITO orchestra.

Inspired by the melodies of ARDITO, it is now our 
turn to express our love for the community through 
our Babfor meal services.

We thank and applaud the students of ARDITO and 
director Ahn Hye-Seon for using their talents in the 
service of their neighbors. Thank you!

The ARDITO Charity Concert

  VIETNAM
Branch News

Yeri Lee Director of Vietnam Dail Community

  Dail Community of Vietnam 

+84-90-382-0918

Volunteer and Sponsorship Information

❶ The 5th Annual ARDITO Charity Concert

❶
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❸ The 5th Annual ARDITO Concert  ❹ Director Ahn Hye-Seon of ARDITO and Consul General Lim Jae-Hoon

❷

❸
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We have at long last begun delivering aid supplies 
to the children we are supporting through our 1:1 
sponsorships. The Philippines is full of ridiculously rich 
people, but close to nothing is being done to help the 
poor. It was only with help from our donors in Korea 
and the U.S. that our 1:1 child sponsorships were 
possible, and the supplies and gifts their donations 
made possible will prove massively helpful.

We had a hard time deciding what the first batch 
of aid supplies would be, since the children we engage 
are in desperate need of pretty much everything. But 

“Salamat po Jesus (Thank you Jesus)!”
“Salamat po sponsor (Thank you, Sponsor)!”
Greetings from the field from the Dail Community 

of the Philippines.
The eyes of the world are on Korea as we embark 

on the road toward peaceful reunification. In the 
meantime, the Philippines have been swept by 
Barangay Captain election fever. I know little about 
politics, but hope the newly elected officials help those 
in abject poverty better their lives, and that God makes 
his justice and fairness flow over the land like a river.

we decided ‘Bab’ was the answer. One has to eat to go 
to school, and eat to stay healthy. This is why we sent 
the children home with sacks of rice. Their parents 
were as excited as the kids themselves to receive 
the generous gifts of rice. It was both a pleasing and 
heart-wrenching experience, and I had to give each of 
the children a giant hug.

On the other hand, there are children for whom 
we have arranged sponsors but who have not yet 
received contributions, and still more children who 
have applied for a sponsorship but are still waiting to 
be matched. Their parents are especially anxious to 
meet a benefactor who will make it possible for them 
to let their children study in peace.

Next month the new school year begins, and we 
have promised to provide school supplies that the 
children will need. This announcement was especially 
welcome news to the children and parents of Paradise 
Village, which was burnt down in a recent fire. 

There still are many children desperately waiting 
for sponsors. It would be great if we could find 
sponsors for each of these children as well. If you 
happen to be reading this letter and find it in your 
heart to give the children of the Philippines’ poverty-
stricken villages a chance to dream and have hope, 
please do not hesitate to contact us!

At Long Last, in Kamansi as Well...

❶

  PHILIPPINES
Branch News

Myeonghyeon Lee Director of the Philippines Dail Community

❶ Elder Yoon Choon-Ho and Deaconness Kim Sang-Young with their family at our center

❶



17

Our month-long summer bible school recently ended. 
Yes, really. It lasted a whole month. This is the way we 
do things at the Kamansi Center of the Dail Community 
of the Philippines. The village is a poor one, and one 
that floats on the sea. This means the kids have little 
to do and nowhere to really go. Every morning, our 
children gathered to sing hymns, study, read, write, 
and memorize the bible, and share bread freshly 
baked at our center each morning. If only churches in 
Korea could do the same.

On the last day of bible school, we even had a 
graduation ceremony. Like a lot of things here in 
the Philippines, the graduation ceremony was a 
grand one. The children came dressed in their best 
clothes, bringing their parents along. I called each 
of the children to the stage and handed them their 
graduation certificates, congratulating them and 
giving them my blessings. Following the graduation 
ceremony, the children put on a performance they had 
been practicing a long time for. Watching the children 
sing, dance, and even perform ballet, I was astonished 
by their talents.

Perhaps I could have noticed what the children 
were capable of if I had paid more attention – I 
promised myself to be more attentive next year.

Introducing Elder Yoon Choon-Ho and Deaconness 
Kim Sang-Young, and their son Yoon Han-Geul. They 
came all the way out here to the Philippines with 
bread and snacks for our children, and promised 1:1 
sponsorships. Upon seeing the state the kitchen at our 
center was in, they made a generous donation to cover 
the costs of renovation. Also, they promised to pray 
for and regularly support the Dail Community of the 
Philippines.

[Donations and volunteering inquiries]
Director Lee Myung-Hyun:  
(+63)916-517-5892, emhok@dail.org
Donations to the Dail Community of the Philippines:  
KB Kookmin Bank, 467701-01-299229
Account owner: Daily Dail 

Summer Bible School in Kamansi Beautiful Sponsors

  Dail Community of Philippines 

+63-916-517-5892

Volunteer and Sponsorship Information

❷ Smile! – the children with their summer bible school graduation certificates

❷

Branch News
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  NEPAL
Branch News

Bhuban Timsina Director of Nepal Dail Community

  Dail Community of Nepal 

+977-98494-58330

Volunteer and Sponsorship Information

❶ ❸

❷

Jaimashi from Nepal, the roof of the world.
❶ At the start of the Nepalese new year (April), we 

handed out school supplies and school registration 
funds to our sponsored children. The children were 
extremely pleased to head home with their arms full 
of notebooks and pencils for the new semester. The 
children and their parents had been worried about 
coming up with registration fees for the new semester, 
and were relieved to hear that we had received more 
than enough in donations from our sponsors.

❸ 16 students from our Hope School have transferred 
out to regular schools.

We would like to express our gratitude to our 
instructors for their hard work over the past year. We 
have also received new students into the Hope School. 
They will be studying with us for one year, after which 
they will hopefully be able to transfer into regular 
schools.

Although they do not know how to read or write yet, 
our instructors look forward to watching them learn 
little by little. Their commitment is apparent in just 
how serious they take something as simple as painting 
the children’s faces.

❷ Our center’s children’s service takes place every 
Saturday. This week, the service was filled with 
ecstatic screams as the boys took to the stage as 
dancers. Usually, worship dancing is reserved for 
girls only. Watching them praise the Lord through 
dance was a joyous and happy experience for us who 
watched.

The Lord will surely listen to the wishes of our 
children as they pray with their small hands held 
together.

Providing Supplies to Our Sponsored Children

Hope School 
– Kindergarten Graduation and Transfers

Children's Service
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❹ Pastor Kim Sang-Joon and his wife, who run a 
Korean church in Qatar, visited our center to get a 
taste of Nepal. They took part in a Babfor meal service 
before returning to their ministry. We prayed together 
that they would be able to better help the starving and 
marginalized children of Qatar.

❺ 30 visitors came from the Busan Younglak 
Church to take part in a Babfor meal service and 
generously provide funds for a day’s worth of meals. 
The children and staff at our center are sincerely 
grateful for their kindness every year. As we waved 
goodbye to the team until they were out of sight, one 
could tell just how much the children appreciated their 
generous love

Branch News

❹

❻

❺

❼

❼ Half of the current Babfor center will become a 
road, falling victim to urbanization.

The astounding rate of growth of downtown 
Kathmandu means the homes of Babfor children are 
being razed, and that the makeshift tents where the 
poverty-stricken live are being cleared overnight. 
The vacant lots where children used to play and run 
about are being filled with rocks to level the land for 
development. While we hope the Babfor movement 
can remain in place, when the time comes, we will 
have no choice but to move to a new site.

The Dail Community of Nepal needs your help in 
continuing the Babfor movement until there is no one 
who goes hungry.

❻ We are now preparing to lay the slabs for the first 
floor of the Dream Children’s Home in Sindhupalchowk.

While building a new structure that will withstand 
the next big earthquake is taking more time than 
expected, we are grateful to the engineers and 
construction workers for making the building as safe 
as possible for the children who will be using it. We 
appreciate their attention to detail. To uphold the 
intentions of our generous sponsors, we are laying 
every brick and piece of re-bar with care.

A New Site for Babfor

Visitors to the Dail Community of Nepal

The Dream Children’s Home in 
Sindhupalchowk
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We took Catherine and Irene, suffering from the 
hereditary disease ‘sickle cell anemia’, to a hospital. 
Fortunately the hospital was just a 30 minute’s 
drive from the Babfor center. Catherine was already 
registered at the hospital. While she should have 
been visiting for monthly checkups and doctor’s 
prescriptions, this was her first time visiting in several 
months.

Irene’s last checkup was in 2014, and she has left 
her illness unattended for 4 years. Although I am no 
doctor, I knew she was in bad shape from the whites 
of her eyes turning yellow and her arms and legs 
becoming so thin they could break any day. The girls 
had their blood checked for hemoglobin levels and 
to check for any malaria infection. Fortunately, they 
didn’t have malaria, but their hemoglobin levels were 
6 to 7, which is half of what is normal. They required 

immediate blood transfusions.
Irene was in even worse shape, as we expected. 

Having never received a proper examination in four 
years, Irene had even more drugs prescribed, and 
required additional testing of her liver, kidneys, and 
bones at a larger hospital in Kampala. Fortunately, her 
liver and kidneys are holding on, and her bones are 
still fine. Only after two days of intensive additional 
testing was Irene able to receive a transfusion.

The hospital seemed to neglect the girls because 
of the way they were dressed, and we demanded an 
apology. Catherine and Irene are without help from 
parents or guardians, and live every day in pain and 
suffering. It was only through 1:1 sponsorships that 
they were able to resume treatment, and it is our hope 
their bodies and minds heal well. Thank you for your 
support and love. Our Children, Our Hope!

❶

  UGANDA
Branch News

Changjae Byun Director of Uganda Dail Community

Taking Girls with Sickle Cell Disease to Hospital

❶ The pediatric ward at Kisubi Hospital
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In African schools, there are several reasons students 
are unable to attend school on a daily basis. Homes 
may be too far from school, parents may have kids do 
farm and housework, their families might not be able 
to afford schooling, or the children may have health 
problems. For teenage girls, there is another concern : 
menstruation.

Most children do not have access to sanitary pads, 
and are forced to use strips of fabric. Due to lack of 
proper education as to their menstrual cycles, many 
girls will come to school, find out they have started 
menstruating, and hurry back home. This means 
frequent absences and early leaves for the girls, 
keeping them from focusing on the studies. 

We did some research, and it turns out the same 
was true for the girls at Kitiko and Kigo elementary 
schools. A generous sponsor provided 200 reusable 
and washable sanitary pads for these girls. We 
purchased the pads from a social corporation where 
Ugandan women manufacture them firsthand, 
together with educational materials. After teaching 
the girls about proper use of the pads, and about 
the menstrual cycle, we distributed them. The girls’ 

teachers, who were all too aware of the problem, were 
very pleased and appreciated the gift.

It is rewarding to see the girls so happy to have 
the pads, which will let them miss less school days. 
The hope is these girls will grow up to become women 
of sound mind and body. Once again we thank our 
sponsors for their generous help.

[1 on 1 Child Sponsorship Inquiries]
Dail Welfare Foundation:  
02-2212-8004 (Assistant Manager, Cho Ye-Seul)
Dail Community of America: 
+1-770-813-0899 (Director, Kim Go-Woon)

Reusable Sanitary Pads

  Dail Community of Uganda 

+256-771-072-382

Volunteer and Sponsorship Information

❷ The girls at Kigo elementary school

Branch News

❷
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Sophia, who graduated as a member of the fourth 
chapter of the Hope Class last year and who is now 
a studious elementary school student, is having the 
time of her life. Sophia lives with her mom, three older 
brothers and one younger brother. Recently they were 
joined by Sophia’s new baby sister. That makes six 
siblings. There was some even better news for Sophia 
: the mud hut they used to live in has been turned into 
a sturdy brick house, one with a kitchen and even an 
indoor bathroom.

After hearing Sophia’s tragic story, a sponsor in 
Korea offered to purchase the site the mud hut was 
standing on, and Dail Community Ambassador Ms. 
Yoon Seok-Hwa provided the funds for tearing down 
the mud hut and replacing it with a sturdy brick home.

Sophia’s mother and her siblings had prayed they 
could purchase that old mud hut so that they would 
not have to leave and be scattered, especially since 
Sophia’s mother, who used to sell charcoal, was no 

longer able to work due to her illness. That prayer has 
been answered in the form of a brick home that is 
larger and even stronger than they house they prayed 
for.

The Dail Community of Tanzania, with help from 
the two sponsors, purchased the mud hut last year. 
We had originally planned to complete construction 
before the rainy season in March, but due to various 
circumstances, work was completed in early May. 

Sophia’s baby sister was conceived right around 
the time the home was completed. We were concerned 
for the health of Sophia’s mother, but fortunately both 
the child and mother are well.

Sophia’s mother smiled as they moved into the 
new home. She says she has no worries about where 
the children will go if she might suddenly pass away. 
Once again, we would like to thank our two generous 
sponsors. Thank you!

 A New Home for Sophia's Family!

❶ Construction on Sophia’s new home

  TANZANIA
Branch News

Jongwon Park Director of Tanzania Dail Community

❶
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Every Saturday, around 800 children from the village 
at the Kunduchi rock quarry come to the Babfor center. 
The center alternates between serving rice meals 
(rice, potato stew, bean stew) and bread meals (bread 
and juice). We provide full portions even to newborns, 
and this means the older children come holding their 
younger siblings on their backs or in their arms. Some 
will be carrying a sibling on their backs while holding 
the hands of another. Around a third of the children 
come with plastic bags or bowls so they can take the 
food home to share with their families. Most of the 
residents of the village do not have frequent access to 
rice due to economic hardship. Watching the children 
pack up the portions of rice for their families at 
home is both a heart-warming and heart-wrenching 
experience. We want to provide our children more 
hearty and filling meals. We would like to have larger 
portion sizes. A Hundred Dollars can make this 

Be Part of Tanzania’s 100-Dollar Miracle!

  Dail Community of Tanzania 

+255-629-426-641

Volunteer and Sponsorship Information

Branch News

❷ Children in line to receive free bread handouts from Babfor

❷

miracle happen. 100 Dollars means hot meals for 
some 200 children, and food for 200 households. We 
encourage you to take part in Tanzania’s 100-Dollar 
Miracle. Thank you.

[Donations for the 100-Dollar Miracle of  
the Dail Community of Tanzania]
Account : KB Kookmin Bank, 467701-01-299258
Account holder : Daily Dail
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From May 20 to 24, we hosted the 18th Beautiful World 
spiritual training session in the beautiful Northern 
Californian city of Monterey. 

Present at the session were a total of 31 friends, 
all with their own stories and scars. Through Dail 
spiritual training, each of their scars were healed and 
recovered. We are blessed and thankful for God's 
grace.

7 of the participants came all the way from Korea, 
and others were from the likes of Huntsville, Chicago, 
Atlanta and other cities in California.

Watching the participants return home healed 
after realizing what a beautiful world we live in was 
a precious experience reminding us of just how 
meaningful and beautiful this mission is.

First, we would like to thank the members of 
Younglak Church and Reverend Jo Gang-yoon for 
opening their facilities up to us. We also must mention 
our chef Ms. Yoon Soo-Hyun and kitchen staff Ms. Kim 
Ae-Gyeong, Ms. Yoon Soo-Young, and Ms. Seol Na-
Hyun for their service, as well as Pastor Kim Sang-

Joon and Ms. Hwang Hye-Jeong for coming all the 
way from Korea to serve as guides. It was thanks to 
their generous help that we were able to successfully 
overcome all obstacles and bring the event to a 
blessed and beautiful closing.

What made the session even more meaningful 
was that it coincided with the 33rd anniversary of 
the Younglak Church of Monterey. We hope to see 
further cooperation between The Younglak Church of 
Monterey and the spiritual training sessions of the Dail 
Community of America. We promise to work together 
to create a beautiful world upon this land.

  USA
Branch News

Gowoon Kim Director of U.S.A Dail 

  Dail Community of U.S.A 

+1-770-813-0899

Volunteer and Sponsorship Information

❶ Dail spiritual training participants

❶

What a Beautiful World We Live In!
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❷

❸

❷ Pastor Choi Il-Do during a lecture
❸ With our volunteers, who came from Korea and all over the U.S. to help with the spiritual training session

Branch News
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Watching the middle and high school students 
volunteering together at last year’s Christmas event, 
I decided I just had to bring the kids from my class as 
well. Actually, I have been thinking of this ever since 
I first started working with Babfor four years ago. I 
contacted a number of agencies to volunteer at with 
the kids in my grade, but many were hesitant to accept 
help from elementary school students who were 
not family members. Of course, I understood why. 
Not many people are going to want to have a bunch 
of rowdy and inexperienced elementary school kids 
come and go without doing much work.

I brought up the topic of participating in a Babfor 
service to my new class in March, and they were 
excited about ‘volunteering’. Encouraged by the 

We Follow in the Footsteps of Our Seniors!
–The first volunteering experience  

of the Ivy Class of the fourth graders at Sadong Elementary School

  KOREA
Branch News

Gyeongrae Jo Director of Babfor Sharing Movement Headquarters

❶

❷

positive reaction, I inquired with Babfor, who said they 
were open to elementary school students. I visited 
Babfor in April to take photos to show the children 
what sort of work they were going to be doing, and 
began laying out detailed plans.

I read the book The Easiest Job in the World–
Volunteering to teach myself how to prepare to volun-
teer. Pastor Choi Il-Do’s story , Creating a World Where  
Nobody Goes Hungry on Sharing Changes the World 
inspired me to study even harder, as I read into what 
work NGOs do, the mission and work of the Dail 
Community, stories from the field, and history. We held 
a ‘Babfor Bazaar’ and sent 93,700 Won in proceeds as 
a donation.

Finally, the day arrived. There were fewer adult 
volunteers than we expected, but for the participating 
children, it was a valuable opportunity. The boys and 
girls were busy at work all day, peeling garlic, washing 
cabbages, handing out food, moving and washing 
dishes, and cleaning the canteen and kitchen. At times 
they were 11-year-olds, but thankfully, they powered 
through. The seniors at the center had nothing but 

❶ A boy cleaning up the food trays

❷ We are here to volunteer!
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  Babfor Sharing Movement Headquarters 

+82-2-2214-0365

Volunteer and Sponsorship Information

❹ ❺

❸

praise for the kids. I want to thank the Babfor chef 
and volunteers for patiently explaining to the children 
what they could do, and the Babfor staff for giving the 
children the opportunity to grow through sharing.

Actually, the Ivy Class and Babfor have a connect-
ion that goes back to 2015. The kids didn’t remember, 
but in 2015, the 5th graders at our school ran a 
fundraising project to send vitamins to Babfor in the 
Philippines. This led to participation in a Babfor meal 
service in the Philippines in 2016, our donation to the 
Kamansi Village in 2017, and this year’s Babfor meal 
service in Korea. I hope the Ivy Class has realized that 
the true spirit of service is not about only giving what 
I want to give, but to give what is needed. Hopefully, 

good seeds have been sown and will grow into good 
fruit.

Article by : Mr. Choi Won-Il,  
instructor, Sadong Elementary School 

❸ Kids waiting for the next instruction ❹ Washing dishes is so much fun! ❺ Girls in front of Babfor food trays

Branch News
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Dail Cultural College began on July 5, 2017 at the 
hall on the first floor of the Dongdaemun-gu Ward 
Office building, when we announced our governance 
program. The program was later chosen to receive 
city funding.

At long last, on April 3, 2018, the Dail Cultural 
College opened its doors. Members of the Dail family 
who already had experience giving lectures to the 
homeless and seniors as part of the Clairmont 
Courses offered by the Babfor Sharing Movement 
Headquarters in 2013 took part in this opportunity for 
cultural learning and sharing.

Anyone who wishes to learn more about culture, 
regardless of area, age or social position, can 
participate in the lectures, held from 10AM to 12PM 
every Wednesday. We have a weekly lucky draw, 
snacks, and signing events every week, with lectures 
offered in person by the likes of singers, entertainer, 
poets and professors.

A number of sought-after lecturers, upon hearing 
about Dail Cultural College, were eager to take part. 
We even had to play around with the schedule to 
accommodate them. Pastor Choi Il-Do, dean of the 
Dail Cultural College, gave the inaugural lecture titled 
‘Creating a Beautiful world’. He was followed by a 
number of lecturers from various fields, including 
the poet Mr. Jeong Ho-Seung, Chairman Yoon Eun-Gi, 
the singer Hong Soon-Gwan, the poet Kim Yeon-Su, 

professor Kim Gyeong-Ho, Chairman Jo Yong-Geun, 
and doctor Lee Gang-Hak. After the lectures, which 
were received with enthusiasm by the participants, 
the lecturers generously held a signing event.

For 30 years now, the Dail Community has been 
serving one warm meal a day to the poor, the social-
ly marginalized, and senior citizens living alone. 
Now, through the Dail Cultural College, which was 
established to go beyond food and improve the quality 
of life of the socially disadvantaged, we are providing 
food for the soul and mind as well. We hope the 
activities and opportunities we offer in the humanities 
and culture can invigorate and inspire the lives of 
those left behind by society.

As the song goes – ‘Pass it on’ – it is only with 
progress in knowledge and the consciousness of its 
residents that a community can truly progress. We 
hope to see our program inspire small changes that 
will bring about a grand transformation of this land.

Dail Cultural College for the Socially Disadvantaged

Branch News

  KOREA
Jungsoon Lim Director of Dail Little Heaven

  Dail Little Heaven 

+82-2-2213-8004

Volunteer and Sponsorship Information

❶ The poet Ms. Kim Yeon-Su with the 6th Chapter of Dail Cultural College

❶
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❷

❸

❹

❷ Pastor Choi Il-Do – the inaugural lecturer of Dail Cultural College ❸ Chairman Yoon Eun-Gi - Dail Cultural College’s third lecturer
❹ The singer Mr. Hong Soon-Gwan performing for the fourth chapter of Dail Cultural College
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Follow the Dail Community on SNS!
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Uganda

Babfor Sharing Movement Headquarters

I am a Happy Volunteer

I am a Happy Volunteer

Bongeun Elementary School 

30 students from Bongeun Elementary 
School visited Babfor with their parents. 
The students made a donation of some 
660,000 Won from their piggy banks 
this day. During their visit, they made 
paper carnation flowers to pin on the 
seniors at our center for Parents’ Day. 
It was a Saturday, and surely the young 
students would have wanted to play. We 
are grateful to the students of Bongeun 
Elementary for devoting the whole 
day to helping us out, and are sure the 
seniors will be delighted to receive 
the flowers. We hope to see all of our 
volunteers from Bongeun Elementary 
grow up healthy and strong!

Jeongsin Girls’ High School

Jeongsin Girls’ High School came to 
volunteer with Babfor. Students from 
the school also helped us last year with 
our roadside Christmas services. The 
girls brought a guitar with them, and 
put on song and dance performances 
for the seniors before the meal service. 
They also went around giving massages. 
We thank the students of Jeongsin 
Girls’ High School for the commitment 
to serving and helping Babfor and our 
seniors, and look forward to our future 
partnership.

Volunteer from the U.K.

Mr. Hong Seong-Pil and Mrs. Kim Han-Na took the time to share in a Babfor meal 
service during their short visit to Uganda all the way from the U.K. They knelt down 
to look in the eyes of each of the children during serving, and we could feel their 
compassion for Africa and the children. We thank the missionaries Kim Eun-Seok 
and Choi Moon-Jeong for guiding the blessed couple our way. (Photo [from left to 
right] Defense Attache Kwon Yong-Bae, missionaries Kim Eun-Seok and Choi Moon-
Jeong, Mrs. Kim Han-Na, Vice-director Lee Hyun-Shin, Mr. Hong Seong-Pil)

Beautiful Mind

Beautiful Mind is a cultural diplomacy 
group that engages marginalized 
neighbors throughout the world through 
cultural activities. The group shares 
the love without asking for anything 
in return. They frequently participate 
in Babfor meal services, and this year, 
for Parents’ Day, they made a donation 
of water bottles with the Babfor and 
Beautiful Mind logos printed on them. 
Until now, after Babfor meal services, 
seniors had to use disposable cups to 
drink water. These water bottles will 
make the process more convenient and 
environmentally friendly. Thank you, 
Beautiful Mind!
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Vietnam

Eland Labor Union

This year as well, without fail, the Eland Labor Union came to take part in a Babfor 
meal service and make donations of rice and food. We are especially eager to meet 
this group each year, as they visit us all the way from Korea. They always bring along 
a bounty of generous gifts as well. We wish the Eland Labor Union many blessings, 
and good health.

KIS Orchestra

The students of the KIS Orchestra visited Babfor during their mid-term vacation. With 
each visit, they bring along generous donations, and the rice they donate and meals 
they serve put smiles on the faces of our beneficiaries. Blessed is their love and 
service for our neighbors. The sharing and compassion of the KIS Orchestra will be a 
seed for good, and we wish the students many blessings in their futures!

I am a Happy Volunteer

Little Heaven 

Yonsei University Student Volunteers

Students from Yonsei University visited 
Dail Little Heaven. They came all the 
way from Wonju after their midterms, 
but smiled throughout the day. The 
volunteers were three close friends. As 
soon as they arrived, they went around 
measuring the blood pressure of the 
seniors we host at the center. They were 
true nightingales. Watching them greet 
our seniors warmly as they served 
lunch, we could tell these women were 
sound of heart and not just of body – 
something that is quite rare these days. 
At the end of the day, they promised to 
return after finals. See you during the 
holidays!

Younglak High School Volunteer Team 
–Respect for the Lord and love for 
thy neighbor

Freshmen and sophomores from 
Younglak High School visited Dail 
Little Heaven to volunteer. Younglak 
High School is committed to fostering 
capable and service-oriented talent to 
contribute to expanding the kingdom of 
God and to building a healthy society. 
Their students value freedom and 
justice, and have a strong sense of 
responsibility and cooperation. The 
freshmen and sophomores who visited 
our center were actually the prodigies of 
their school. If they study like they serve 
– wow. They went home sorry that they 
didn’t have enough time, and promised 
to return next time. See you all again!

Hebron Star Volunteer Team

A volunteer team from a corporation 
visited Dail Little Heaven. Hebron Star 
is a management strategy consulting 
team that links global ideas with global 
corporations. They came to the center 
to serve after lunch, helping the seniors 
take strolls and bathe. They even came 
with a generous donation for the center. 
We would like to thank them through our 
newsletter for taking precious time out of 
their hectic work day to help out. See you 
again!
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Cambodia (Main Office, Siem Reap)

Theos School – A Trip for Good

The Theos School, engaging Babfor in an ODA project for construction of a new 
Babfor building, visited the Dail Community of Cambodia. They participated in a 
Babfor meal service and came prepared with face painting, balloons and various 
other recreation programs for the children. They also helped transport bricks, gravel 
and sand for the new Babfor building, sweating in the sweltering sun. Despite the 
heat, everyone was eager to help out. We would like to thank the Theos School once 
again for their generous help.

– Aw-koon preya, Jesus!

I am a Happy Volunteer

Ulsan Nammok High School

Ulsan Nammok High School visited the Dail Community of Cambodia as part of their 
Cambodian international exchange / overseas volunteer outreach program. They told 
us they felt blessed to lend a small helping hand to sharing warm meals with the 
children, and came with a generous donation of clothes, stationary and other gifts 
for the kids. They promised to pray for the health and happiness of the children of 
Cambodia, and told us they were leaving with fond memories of the country. Thank 
you for leaving a part of your hearts with us at the Dail Community of Cambodia. Aw-
koon preya, Jesus!

Cambodia (Branch Office, Phnom Penh) 

Hong Kong Methodist Church

The Hong Kong Methodist Church 
visited the Phnom Penh Chapter of the 
Dail Community of Cambodia to take 
part in a Babfor meal service. They 
are regulars, visiting several times 
a year to serve and make donations. 
Their eagerness to serve and help our 
neighbors in need is an inspiration 
each time. Although we hail from 
different countries and speak different 
languages, the Hong Kong Methodist 
Church are true neighbors. 

Shinhan Khmer Bank

The Shinhan Khmer Bank paid the 
Phnom Penh Chapter of the Dail Co-
mmunity of Cambodia a visit to deliver 
a generous donation of supplies. They 
brought along household appliances, 
rice and flour, all of which were 
desperately needed by the chapter. We 
would like to thank Shinhan Khmer 
Bank for their love and support each 
year.  

36th Year Board of the International 
Rotary Club 3680 
–Playground completion ceremony

The 36th Year Board of the International 
Rotary Club 3680 backed the construction 
of a new playground for the Phnom 
Penh chapter. At the recent completion 
ceremony, the members of the Rotary 
Club in attendance were visibly pleased 
to see the children run around and play. 
After the completion ceremony, the Rotary 
Club hosted a party for the children and 
the rest of the village, and stayed until late 
in the afternoon to help clean and sanitize 
the area. We thank the 36th Year Board 
of the International Rotary Club 3680 for 
their kind help.



Donation Accounts in Korea

Account Holder: Dail Community
SC Bank Korea: 150-10-012464 
Kookmin Bank: 010-01-0619-487 
IBK: 017-033086-01-013
Nonghyup Bank: 351-0741-3770- 13 
Shinhan Bank: 140003287625 
Woori Bank: 151-05-001902
Korea Post Bank: 010983-01- 001609 
Hana Bank: 214-890006-95604

Account Holder: Dail Little Heaven
Woori Bank: 1005-801-848969

Account Holder: Daily Dail
For Nepal Kookmin Bank: 467701-01-299245
For Vietnam Kookmin Bank: 467701-01-299216 
For Uganda Kookmin Bank: 467701-01-299261 
For China Kookmin Bank: 467701-01-299203
For Cambodia Kookmin Bank: 467701-01-299232 
For Tanzania Kookmin Bank: 467701-01-299258 
For Philippines Kookmin Bank: 467701-01-299229

Sponsorship Guide

Regular Donations One-time Donations

Happiness of 10,000 Won 
(KRW 10,000/month)

The donations are made to support 
the Babfor Sharing Movement 

Headquarters, Dail Angel’s Hospital, as 
well as the overseas missions of Dail.

Dail Angel Sponsorship 
(KRW 1 million per account)

This is a sponsorship program where you 
can become a “Dail Angel Member” and 

support the programs of the domestic and 
overseas branches of Dail Community.

1:1 Overseas Child Sponsorship 
(KRW 30,000/month)

A one-on-one tie is formed 
between a sponsor and a child 

to help raise the child and 
foster his/her dreams.

Dail Lifetime Angel Sponsorship 
(KRW 10.04 million per account)

This is an eternal sponsorship program where 
you can become an “Eternal Dail Angel Member” 

and support the Seolgoksan Dail Community 
Project and various missions of the domestic 
and overseas branches of Dail Community.

Angel Company 
(KRW 100,000/month)

This is a sponsorship program 
for enterprises to donate a 

designated amount on a monthly 
basis to help people in need and 

create a warm society.

 Angel Church 
(KRW 100,000/month)

This is a sponsorship program for 
churches to donate a designated amount 

on a monthly basis to help vulnerable 
and marginalized populations and to 
further expand the Kingdom of God.

For inquiries | TEL. 02-2212-8004 FAX. 02-2243-8032

Donation in USA

Via Check
You may make a donation by check payable 
to Dail Community of USA and mail to:
Dail community of USA, P.O BOX 337 
SUWANEE GA 30024

Via Debit/Credit Card/ACH Payments
Please contact us:
TEL. 770-813-0899
E-MAIL. usa@dail.org

Via Website
You may make a donation via our website.
www.dailusa.org

*Your donation is tax deductible. 
*Please visit our website for further
information.



 Accept mail correspondences   Will not accept mail correspondences

Name

Gender  Male   Female

Contact No.  Consent to receive SMS

E-mail Address 

Address 

Please check the corresponding format of sponsorship you wish to provide

Application Form for Dail Community Sponsorship

*If you stay in USA, please enclose this application form and send it to the address below.
Dail Community of USA P.O.Box337, Suwanee, GA30024-0337, USA Tel. +1-770-813-0899

Regular Donations

One-time Donations

 $10 per month     accounts

 1:1 Child sponsorship($30 per month)     children

 Rice 10kg($30 per month)     children

 angel company $100 per month     accounts

 angel church $100 per month     accounts

 Regular support monthly $         

 Dail Angel Sponsorship ($1,000 per account)     Accounts

 Dail Lifetime Angel Sponsorship ($10,000 per account)     Accounts

Personal information

I agree to the entry of sponsor information and settlement  
of account information and make the corresponding pledge as indicated above.

Name                 ( signature)

Date             

Above details will not be used for purposes other than for the purposes of registration of sponsor's information 
 and as data for income deduction at the time of settlement of taxes the end of the year.



Contact Information of Domestic and Overseas Branches

    8, Hwangmul-ro, Seoulsiripdae-ro,  
Dongdaemun-gu, Seoul, 02591, Republic of Korea

   +82-2-2214-0365

Babfor Sharing Movement Headquarters

    57, Seoulsiripdae-ro, Dongdaemun-gu, Seoul, 02558, 
Republic of Korea

   +82-2-2212-8004

Dail Angel’s Hospital and Dail Little Heaven

    San 52, Seolgok-ri, Seorak-myeon, Gapyeong-gun, 
Gyeonggi-do, 12471, Republic of Korea

   +82-31-585-2004

Seolgoksan Dail Community

    1811-270 Scarlett Rd. Toronto, ON M6N 4X7, 
CANADA

   +1-416-824-4831

Dail Community of Canada 

    Sea Breeze APT SB-2, Plot No. 192,  
Dar es Salaam, TANZANIA

   +255-629-426-641

Dail Community of Tanzania 

    2976 buford hwy Duluth GA 30096, USA

    +1-770-813-0899 
(Fax) +1-770-813-0133

    www.dailusa.org

Dail Community of USA 

    17-3 Mookan-ro 902, Seorak-myeon, Gapyeong-gun,  
Gyeonggi- do, 12474, Republic of Korea

  +82-31-584-7478

Dail Peace Village

    ⚥㕂し卌満棼僰䋐銮㙹せ蕁��叿�⽀⯋601, 602 
zip 133300, CHINA (Please write in Chinese)

   +86-433-753-8004

Dail Community of China 

         Siem Reap (Main Office)
    St N'63 Tour Kork Pey Phnom Krom village Siem 

Reap Commune Siem Reap Province, CAMBODIA

   +855-12-808-861

         Phnom Penh (Branch Office)
    Angdong village, Kook Roka Commune,  

Dong Kor District, Phnome Penh, City, CAMBODIA

   +855-17-764-440

Dail Community of Cambodia 

    57, Seoulsiripdae-ro, Dongdaemun-gu, Seoul, 02558, 
Republic of Korea

   +82-2-2212-8004

Dail Community Headquarters

Dial 02-2212-8004 (main contact number of Dail Community) to contact any of our main offices or branch offices.

   P.O Box 85, Kisubi, UGANDA

   +256-771-072-382

Dail Community of Uganda 

    21 đáʬng Mˈ Giang 2B, Khu phʠ Mˈ Giang 2, pháʬng 
Tân Phong, Quɼn 7, Thành Phʠ Hʢ Chí Minh, Viʖt Nam

   +84-90-382-0918

Dail Community of Vietnam 

Dail Community of Nepal 

        Kathmandu (Main Office)
    Manohora 16 Madhayapur thimi city Bhakthpur, 

NEPAL Post Box No. 25655 Kathmandu, NEPAL

    +977-98494-58330 
+977-98413-84069

         Pokhara (Branch Office)
    17 Damside Kaski, Pokhara Sub Municipality, NEPAL

   +977-98607-76685

         Kamansi (Main Office)
    2A Mustang st Pusok, Lapu-lapu city,  

6015 Cebu, PHILIPINES

   +63-916-517-5892

Dail Community of Philippines 
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